Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday March 19, 2009

          6:00 pm
r

Scott’s Seafood Restaurant

Walnut Creek





Directors present:
Mario Alioto, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton

Director excused absent: Jim Steeb

Others present:
Peter Miller – CAMCO

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 by President Thornton. 

Minutes of the January 21, 2009 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

The following financial items were addressed:

1. Mr. Miller reported that the audited financial statements and accountants report prepared by McClintock Accountancy had been sent to the membership by February 28, 2009.

2. The Board reviewed the February 2009 financial statements. It was noted that snow removal expenses were under budget for the year due to light winter. 

3. Mr. Miller reported that no homeowners were currently in collection. The one owner who had been sent a notice of delinquency had recently sent in a check for half of the balance owing. 

4. Review pf the 2008-2009 Reserve Study update prepared by SBI, LLC. was tabled to the next meeting. 

5. Mr. Thornton reported that the report on the corporate note investment would be tabled to the next meeting. The final filing papers for the corporation had not been completed for the SEC. 

The Board went into executive session to discuss the legal action filed with CNL regarding the retention pond and water runoff issues.

The following retention pond and water runoff Issues were discussed:

1. Retention pond monitoring is being overseen by Mr. Ireton. Moisture in the crawl spaces of units 3130-3132 has been inspected by Tahoe City Termite, Inc. It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve crawl space mitigation work recommended by TCT in the amount of $1,215. Mr. Miller presents information on water testing provided by Dal Thornton of Black Eagle Consulting. 

2. Mr. Thornton reported that he and Mr. Miller had met with the NPOA Board and explained the nature of the complaint filed with CNL.

3. Homeowners were sent a letter in mid February from President Thornton explaining the complaint with an attachment from attorney Branden Bickel.

The following winter/spring grounds and building maintenance items were reviewed:

1. Pathway snow removal is now being done by the labor crew of Jorge Benuto when a storm has dropped 6” or more of snow. Earlier in the season pathways were not cleared to the full width created ice issues requiring the application of more ice melt than in previous winters. They are now being cleared to the full width. The parking lot by the tower buildings has experienced ice buildup in certain areas from cars not being moved. On a separate occasion tenants were notified in advance to move their vehicles in order for ice to be removed by the front loader.

2. Mr. Merrick reported that the ski back trail maintenance was satisfactory this winter.

3. In the spring parking lots will be swept by the Robert Sutton Co. Debris cleanup around buildings will be done by the CAMCO maintenance crew. 

The following Architectural Review Committee items were addressed:

1. Mr. Thornton presented a draft of a letter to owners with a schedule of building and grounds improvements along with a cash flow spread sheet for replacement items. Assessment increases from 10-20% for the next four or five years will be necessary to keep the replacement fund at an acceptable level. The letter will be reviewed by the Board prior to being sent to the membership. A survey response will be included for owners to respond to the Board’s improvement plan. 

2. The Silver Strike parking lot drain installation around the dumpster enclosure will be done in the spring by Advanced Asphalt. Plans have been prepared by Dal Hunter. Utility location and marking work was done by Nevada Underground.

3. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the pathway light project contingency funding in the amount of $10,600., 5% of the project contract. 

4. Building color changes will be determined in the spring when the painter can use a Preservawood stripping product on the siding to determine if the current stain can be easily removed for recoloring. 

5. Mr. Thornton reported on the window upgrade project status. He has been provided costs from contractor Gerald Meng to remove the existing windows, reflash the openings, and install new Blomberg windows and trim. The sliding doors on the decks will not be changed out. The exteriors will be painted dark brown to match the new windows. Window replacement will be paid out of the reserve fund. 

6. The cost for installation of a parking lot stairway and an asphalt pathway to 3145-3156 and 3157-3168 from Ruppert Inc. were presented by Mr. Miller. Currently the Placer County building department requires an ADA compliant ramp to also be installed in the area. Mr. Miller and Tim Ruppert will meet with the building department, provide pictures of the stairway/paths destination, and request that the ramp requirement be waived. 

7. The prototype for the railing replacement has been ordered and should be installed at unit 3131 in the next two weeks by Gerald Meng Construction.

8. A fiberglass front door with a frosted glass light was approved for installation at unit 3131 as a prototype. The pre-hung Therma Tru door will be ordered and installed by Gerald Meng Construction. Mr. Merrick will conduct a poll of tower unit owners to determine a solid door or one with lights should be installed in the tower units. 

9. It was requested that notification be sent to owners requiring that they obtain ARC approval of unit remodeling. 

10. A request from the contractor engaged to remodel unit 3035 to relocate the furnace and water heater of the unit in the crawl space and add a door was declined. The request to install a kitchen vent in the siding adjacent to unit 3036 may be approved on the condition that a letter of approval from the owner of 3036 is obtained. 

11. Landscaping upgrades to the property are budgeted and will be done after grounds and building improvements are completed. 

Northstar Security services were discussed. Mr. Thornton and Mr. Miller had a meeting with the department managers in February and went over parking pass, ticketing, and towing requirements. Weekly reports are to be provided to the property manager. It was reported that weekend parking lot policing and ticketing had improved while weekday policing was inconsistent. Several cars of renters have been towed. The vehicles without the proper parking passes were repeatedly ticketed prior to towing. Day skiers are ticketed once and can be towed on the second violation. The department’s data base tracks the license plate numbers over successive years. 

Mr. Alioto reported that he will provide samples of a new windshield sticker at a future meeting for Board review. 

No homeowner comments were made on items not on the agenda.   

The next meeting was scheduled for 10:00 am Wednesday May 6, 2009 at unit 3078. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:47 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller 

Property Manager
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